 
UTAH SCHOOLS FOR THE DEAF AND THE BLIND Advisory Council Meeting Summary 
February 27, 2025 
Zoom
4:30 p.m. - General Session 
Attending: 	Jared Allebest, Voting Member 
John Clements, Voting Member
Kiara Guymon, Voting Member
Aunilie Hathaway, Voting Member
Philippe Montalette, Vice-Chair, Voting Member
Katie Nelson, Voting Member
LeAnn Wood, Non-Voting Member
Amy Query, Voting Member
		Gretel Sampson, Non-Voting Member
		Ray Wright, Chair, Voting Member


Absent:	Shari Solomon-Klebba, Non-Voting Member
		Kari Harbath, Voting Member
Jennifer Hayes, Voting Member
		

Also Attending: 
Joel Coleman, Superintendent 
Carl Empey, Finance Director 
Tamara Flint, Executive Assistant 
Susan Patten, USB Associate Superintendent
Michelle Tanner, USD Associate Superintendent
Interpreters: 
		Cindy Andersen, Interpreter
		Emily Longshore, Interpreter

Others:

		Susan Thomas, USDB Communications Director


1. 	Welcome and Pledge of Allegiance 
Mr. Wright welcomed Council members in attendance to the February 27, 2025 Advisory Council meeting via Zoom.  Mr. Wright led the Council in the Pledge of Allegiance. 
2. 	Public Comments 
There were no public comments.
ACTION ITEMS 
3. 	Consent Calendar 
Mr. Wright asked Council members if they had any questions or concerns with the February 27, 2025 consent calendar.  Mr. Montalette made a motion to accept the Advisory Council minutes for January 23, 2025, the Vacancy Report as of February 25, 2025 and the Donated Funds as of January 31, 2025.  Mr. Allebest seconded the motion. Voting was unanimous. Motion carried. 
4.	Review Request for Enrichment Funds
Ms. Patten informed Council members that she received a request for Enrichment Funds from Davis School District for goalball supplies.  She described the request which consists of $2,000 for snacks, water, gear, tape, uniforms, coach fees and goalball equipment.  The goal is to continue to hold practices so that students in Davis County have access to goalball and build community with their peers with visual impairments.
Mr. Montalette had concerns about it being a high request for what they are asking for. Other members of the Council asked about the timeline that this money is for.  In addition, Ms. Nelson would like a more itemized list of the cost breakdown and how they will report back on what the money was used for. Member Wood loves this request because it allows a lot of students to take advantage of this.  She also wondered what happens if we have all 41 school districts reaching out to USDB in the future.
Ms. Patten took from this that Davis School District is sponsoring practices for students to prepare for the Goalball tournament.  We also provide practices at the Ogden campus.  She will reach out to the TVI who requested this and get more specific information regarding the request to answer some of your questions and report back next month.  Ms. Patten is excited that Davis school district is sponsoring something like this and we can also look into a reimbursement process.  Ms. Query wondered if we could approve the money for goalball equipment rather than to cover snacks, water, etc.  
Ms. Nelson made a motion to approve the request of up to $2,000 to Davis School district as long as they are willing to provide receipts and an itemized list.    Mr. Clements seconded the motion.  One abstention from Mr. Montalette.  Motion carried.
INFORMATION ITEMS
5.	FY25 (Period 7) Monthly Budget Update as of January 31, 2025   
Mr. Empey notified the Council that year to date expenditures for FY2025 are $35,495,173 as of January 31, 2025. This leaves us in a deficit of $242,011, until we receive funds in March or April.  All areas covered in the Financial Report are operationally capable, with a remaining budget balance of $26,483,327.  Mr. Empey asked the Council if there were any questions or concerns regarding the Financial Report. There were no questions or concerns regarding the Financial Report from Council members. 
Mr Empey provided an update on USDB Donated funds.  The balance as of January 31, 2025 was $286,534.  Mr. Empey asked the Council if there were any questions or concerns regarding the Donated funds. There were no questions or concerns regarding the Donated Funds Account from Council members.
Mr. Empey reviewed the status of the Education Foundation as of January 31, 2025. The balance was $1,207,508. Mr. Empey asked the Council if there were any questions or concerns regarding the Education Foundation funds. Member Wood asked what the Foundation money is being used for.  Mr. Empey noted that it covers programs and assistive technology for students.  We are trying to spend this down.  The Foundation is set-up to spend money on assistive technology devices and programs that the legislature does not fund.  Superintendent Coleman noted that the money is all donated and some of the money is for specific things.
There were no additional questions or concerns regarding the Education Foundation from Council members. 



Mr. Empey reviewed the status of Enrichment Funds as of January 31, 2025. USDB has spent approximately $676,972 of its beginning balance of its annual FY25 Enrichment Funds budget of $1,401,600 leaving a balance of $693,105. We receive an electronic wire transfer each quarter, so that total will continue to increase as the fiscal year goes on. All remaining Enrichment Funds will be forwarded to the next fiscal year. Mr. Empey asked the Council if there were any questions or concerns regarding the Enrichment Funds.  There were no questions or concerns regarding the Enrichment Funds expenditures from Council members.

Mr. Allebest asked if USDB will be affected by the government funding takeback.  Carl noted that we looked at our Deafblind grant and we may possibly lose one FTE.  We are kind of insulated because our budget comes from the legislature.   

Mr. Montalette noted that our student count is at 389, which is a 10% increase.  That has to be affecting the budget, transportation needs and building space.  We need to invest in our students.

Council members thanked Carl for all his great work.

6.	Superintendent Report 
Section 504 - Under previous administration, Texas filed a lawsuit to challenge the designations under section 504. Attorney General Derek Brown began getting questions and clarified that there is not any movement to get rid of 504 in the section code.  The case is on hold and they have been told that the executive changes will be rolled back by the current administration.  Utah would amend the filing if necessary. He is committed to protect the children with disabilities.
Public Education Appropriation Committee - They have approved money to keep the lights on at USDB.  It is a little different because it isn’t all ongoing.  $4,000,000 is to continue services, but the board will create a sustainability plan to keep treating students who are deaf and blind for future years.  This will prevent us from having to continuously ask why USDB needs additional funding each year.  Our USDB subcommittee members have been on capitol hill having conversations with key legislative representatives.  The board will begin to directly oversee the finance director of USDB, even though they are pretty much doing this already. 

USB

Braille Challenge - It will be held on March 7, 2025 at DSBVI from 11:00 am - 3:00 pm.

Students with multiple disabilities - We need to focus on restructuring to accommodate additional activities for students with disabilities.  She is open to hearing about ideas because it is a huge need.

USB Memo - Everything that she would like to share was included in the memo that went out recently.  We would like to encourage members of the Council to attend any event they are able to.  

USD

USD Strategic planning - We had a meeting today and there will be more to follow in the coming months.  Will report on this next month.

WSBC - Mr. Clements went to a couple of games and shared that it was an amazing experience. He attended both venues and the students and fans were so excited and had lots of energy.

UPIPS Review - How USDB is doing with Special Education - We had 19 visitors come.  Reviewers are from the State Board of Education that reviewed our special education files to make sure we are following all of the IDEA rules.  They go into the classrooms to make sure the students are receiving the appropriate hours on their IEPs.  They also look into whether our teachers are accredited appropriately.  We have already received very positive feedback from numerous reviewers.

Cognia 5 year Accreditation  - We had our Cognia 5 year accreditation today.  We had one reviewer at each location.  Michelle was in SLC and Susan was in Ogden.  Susan feels that they really took the time to go through files to verify services. She went through both the deaf and blind school.  Students were interviewed along with teachers.  

Study abroad - Twelve students will be traveling to Japan April 2-12, 2025.  We had the greatest interest in this trip and had to decide very carefully who was chosen.  

Academic Bowl - The students are currently out doing this and have moved to the next level.  We are so excited.

Pickleball - We received an invitation from Gallaudet University to participate in a pickleball tournament in March.  They will be sharing in some of the costs. We will send about 6-9 students.

Deaf Theater Event - It is the last week of March.



Summer Camps - we are gathering information.  We welcome anyone who would like to teach a camp.  Deadline is today.

Deaf Ed Apple Program - We have been trying to remediate the problem of not having enough educators of the deaf.  We have been working with USBE for about 3 years and are getting close to submitting something to the licensing department.  We have to leverage with Universities to offer these classes a la’ carte.

8. 	Future Agenda Items 

	USD Strategic Plan
	Monthly Budget Update as of February 28, 2025
	May - report on Japan and Boston?
				
9.	Other
	
Next meeting will be on March 27, 2025 on Zoom due to all Superintendents being out of town.

Please email any future agenda items to Ray Wright or Tamara Flint. 
The February 27, 2025 USDB Advisory Council meeting was adjourned at 5:50 p.m

  
